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Our ref: A62977/JBHD    ARCHAEOLOGICAL PLANNING 

 

Head of Planning and Transportation 
The Vale of Glamorgan Council  
Dock Office 
Barry Docks 
BARRY 
CF63 4RT               19th April 2024 
 

FAO:   Angharad Hobbs 

 
Dear Sir 
 
Re: Retention of the importation and deposition of soil and inert material and 
associated ground engineering operations to support and safeguard the 
structural stability of Hillside Cottage, Leckwith, Cardiff, damaged by 
flooding originating from the adjacent public highway, land and mud slides: 
Hillside Cottage, Leckwith Road, Leckwith. 
Pl.App.No.: 2024/00060. 

Thank you for consulting us about this application for retention; consequently we 
have reviewed the detailed information contained on your website.  

Information in the Historic Environment Record indicates that the building in the 
application area dates from the 18th century and was a former fulling mill, as noted 
on the Tithe of 1841. Historic mapping sequences show the property altered in size, 
and changes to the boundaries.  

We do not condone development undertaken without planning consent. The 
undertaking that has occurred may have damaged or destroyed any unrecorded 
archaeological features. However, its retention would not cause further impact.  

Consequently, as the archaeological advisors to your Members, we have no 
objections to the positive determination of this application. The record is not 
definitive, however, and features may be disturbed during the course of the work. 
In this event, please contact this division of the Trust.  

If you have any questions or require further advice on this matter please do not 
hesitate to contact us. 

 
Yours faithfully 
 

Judith Doyle 

 
Judith Doyle BA Hons MBA FSA MCIfA 
Interim Regional Head, Glamorgan Gwent Archaeology 


